


AB 110 – Employment records of law enforcement applicants   Rep. Hraychuck





Summary of Bill:





Under current law, an employer may, but is generally not required to, provide information regarding a current or former employee who applies for a job elsewhere. 





AB 110 requires a private employer doing business in this state to provide employment information requested by a municipal or county law enforcement agency or the Department of Justice (law enforcement agency) if a person who is working or has worked for that employer applies for or is being considered for a law enforcement position with the law enforcement agency.  In order for that requirement to apply, the law enforcement agency’s request must be signed and in writing and be accompanied by a release, signed by the candidate for the law enforcement position, which authorizes the current or former employer to provide employment information regarding the candidate to the law enforcement agency.  





AB 110 authorizes a law enforcement agency to obtain a court order mandating the release of employment information if an employer does not comply with a proper request.





AB 110 contains two exceptions to the requirement that a private employer provide employment information requested by a law enforcement agency:





If any employment information is subject to a confidentiality agreement, the employer is required to comply with the law enforcement agency’s request with respect to that information only if the release specifically authorizes the employer to provide that information to the law enforcement agency.  If the release does not contain such an authorization, the employer must inform the law enforcement agency of the existence of the confidentiality agreement and comply with the agreement. 





If a court has prohibited the disclosure of relevant employment information, the employer must inform the law enforcement agency of the order and comply with the order.





Fiscal Effect:





None.





Supporters Message:





AB 110 will provide better information to persons involved in hiring law enforcement officers. The information will assist in making more-educated hiring decisions, and provide the opportunity to learn of past employment problems that could conflict with a law enforcement position.





Opposition Arguments:





AB 110 is unfair.  It allows those who are charged with the hiring law enforcement individuals, whose job is to protect the public, access to information about an individual applying for a law enforcement position without the applicant having the right to defend or describe a particular incident. 





Key Supporters:





Representative Hraychuck (Assembly author); Senator Leibham (Senate author); Wisconsin Sheriffs and Deputy Sheriffs Association; Waukesha County; Wisconsin Alliance of Cities Inc.; Wisconsin Counties Association; Wisconsin Professional Police Association; Milwaukee Police Association.





Key Opponents:





No one testified or opposed nor registered as opposed to AB 110 with the Government Accountability Board.
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AB 110 – Employment records, law enforcement applicants (pg.2)   Rep. Hraychuck








Committee Vote:





On May 28, 2009, the Assembly Committee on Criminal Justice recommended passage of AB 110, on a unanimous vote of 11-0.  





Staff Author of Bill Summary; Ranking Member





Daniel Lindstedt; Office of Rep. Joel Kleefisch (6-8551)
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